27 November 2006

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 2006 AT 7.00 PM

In the Chair:
Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, O McMullan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Director of Finance and Administration
Mr P Mawdsley, Director of District Services

Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer

Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager
Mrs C Coyles, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/24:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McAllister.


Chairman’s Business

Next Council Meeting
Councillor Blaney stated that the next Council Meeting on the 18th December 2006 will begin at 6.00pm, he also stated that after the Council meeting there would be a finger buffet in the Mayors Parlour after the meeting.

This was agreed.

Councillor McCambridge stated that Sean Farren,  MLA had announced that he will be standing down as representative for the Moyle Area.  She stated that she would like to pay contribute to the work that he has done within the Moyle Area.
Councillor Graham, McConaghy, McMullan and on behalf of the DUP party Councillor McIlroy stated that they wished to associated with these comments.

06/24:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 23 OCTOBER 2006
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 23rd October 2006, having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 23rd October 2006 be adopted.”

06/24:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

Drinking Byelaws
In reply to Councillor M Black, the Clerk stated that the drinking bye-laws will be discussed during Environmental Health Departments Report.
06/24:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor Blaney welcomed Ms Julie McMath, Planning Officer to the meeting.

E/2005/0477/F  Westender Properties Limited, Castle Archdale, Lisnarick, Irvinestown, BT94 1PP.  Location Coolkeeran Stables, 11 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Proposed new buildings for stables and indoor arena and construction of stables in existing agricultural buildings

E/2005/0512/F  Mr Mcarthur, 170 Glensheck Road, Armoy.  Location site for Replacement Dwelling, 20 Meters West of and adjacent to No.162a Glenshesk Road, 'Cromaghs' Townland, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Proposed site for Replacement Dwelling (outline granted E/2004/0551/0). Dwelling to be constructed at 90 degrees to existing: Outhouses to be demolished.
E/2005/0521/RM  Mr Delargy, 68 Gaults Road, Cushendall, BT44 0JR.  Location Barrard, 68 Gaults Road, Cushendall.  Proposed erection of replacement dwelling.

E/2005/0531/F  Bushmills Inn Hotel C/O. Turkington Magowan Partnership, 101 University Street, Belfast, BT7 1HP.  Location Bushmills Inn Hotel, 9 Dunluce Road, Bushmills.  Proposed extension and alterations to existing hotel to provide 31 new bedrooms, conference facilities, spa, new staff accommodation, additional car parking.

E/2005/0532/LB  Bushmills Inn Hotel C/O. Turkington Magowan Partnership, 101 University Street, Belfast, BT7 1HP.  Location Bushmills Inn Hotel, 9 Dunluce Road, Bushmills.  Proposed extension and alterations to existing hotel to provide 31 new bedrooms, conference facilities, spa and new staff accommodation.

E/2006/0180/RM  Mr M Mc Faul, A.D.M.S, 25A Spencer Road, Londonderry, BT47 6AA.  Location Approx 360m South of Carrowcrin Road, Armoy  Proposed new dwelling detached, attached garage and septic tank

There were no objections to the above six applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2006/0220/F  Mr I Mc Cook Kevin Cartin Architect, 15 Grays Hill, Bangor, BT20 3BB.  Location 120m North West of 78 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Proposed erection of single dwelling with double garage and associated landscaping.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development having no case of need and due to the development not conforming with outline approval.
After discussion, Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.
E/2006/0231/F  O2 (Uk) Ltd 260 Bath Road, Slough, SL1 4DX.  Location land to the rear of Holy Trinity Church, The Diamond, Ballycastle.  Proposed erection of 15m high wooden pile, 3 x 3g antennae at centre height 13.5m, 2 x 600mm dia radio dishes, nokia 3g outdoor supreme cabinets (measuring 790mm deep x 1540mm long x 1940mm high) and electrical meter cabinet and 1800mm high palisade fencing compound with 1m wide access gate.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development being contrary to DNAP, JMS and to PPS10.  the development will also have an impact on Conservation Area and have a detrimental impact on key tourist asset.
There was no objection to this refusal.
E/2006/0245/O  Mr S Delargy 62 Gaults Road, Cushendall, BT44 0SR.  Location lands at 62 Gaults Road.  Proposed the proposed dwelling would be a 2 storey farm house attached to lands at 62 Gaults Road.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development not having insufficient case of need, lack of integration / prominent, erosion of rural character and ribbon development.
After discussion, Councillor O Black requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0261/O  Mr C Richardson 36 Grange Road, Coleraine.  Location approx. 50m North West of 11 Ballynarry Road, Derrykeighan.  Proposed replacement dwelling.
E/2006/0263/F  Mr & Mrs B Major 33 Glassmullen Road, Glenariffe, BT44 0QZ.  Location 33 Glassmullen Road, Glenariffe.  Proposed 2 storey extension to south elevation & single storey extension to north & rear elevations.
There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2006/0264/F  Ms L Mc Ginn 24a Drumaroan Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6QU.  Location 24a Drumaroan Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed extension for kitchen.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development having an unacceptable design.
After discussion, Councillor M Black requested that this application be deferred for one month to allow the applicant to speak with her architect.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0292/F  Mr R & J Donnelly 52 Fairhill Street, Ballycastle, BT54 6AY.  Location 52 Fairhill Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed dwelling house for domestic use.
E/2006/0312/O  Mr J Mcelroy 10 Quay Road, Ballycastle, BT54 1GB.  Location site to rear of 10 Quay Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling.

E/2006/0319/RM  Mr G Scally 185B Torr Road, Cushendun, Co. Antrim, BT44 0PU.  Location adjacent to 185C & 185D Torr Road, Ballycleagh, Cushendun.  Proposed two semi-detached cottages for self-catering to tourists.
E/2006/0324/RM  T&M Construction, 22 Main Street, Ballintoy, Ballycastle.  Location 200m SW of 24 Drumnagee Road, Bushmills.  Proposed amendments to approved plans, to provide 2 no dressing/ en suites at first floor - ref : E/2005/0472/RM.
E/2006/0325/F  Mr & Mrs Mcmullan, 144 Glenshesk Road, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Location 144 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed erection of detached garage

E/2006/0330/RM  Mr B Gray 182 Templepatrick Road, Ballyclare, BT39 0RA.  Location 15 Carnelis Road, Bushmills.  Proposed replacement dwelling.
E/2006/0331/F  Mr & Mrs S Mckillop, 87 Castlecat Road, Bushmills, BT57 8TW.  Location no. 19 Huey Crescent, Bushmills.  Proposed rear extension to dwelling.
E/2006/0340/F  Armoy Homes, 78 Ballykenver Road, Armoy, Ballymoney, BT53 8RP.  Location adjacent to Calhame Bridge, Gracehill Golf Club, Ballinlea Road, Stranocum, Ballymoney.  Proposed reorientation of previously approved dwelling and garage (Planning ref:  E/2005/0359/F) and amendments to window details.
E/2006/0342/F  Mr & Mrs J Hay, 169 Cushendall Road, Ballypatrick, Ballycastle, Co Antrim, BT54 6RN.  Location 169 Cushendall Road, Ballypatrick, Ballycastle.  Proposed front porch & alterations

E/2006/0343/F  Amey Bpo Services, River House, 11th Floor, 48 High Street, Belfast, BT1 2BE.  Location Cushendall PSNI Sation, Cushendall.  Proposed removal of existing natural stone boundary wall to be replaced with new retaining wall with a finished face of natural stone.
E/2006/0347/F  Mr & Mrs W McCaw 122 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6LF.  Location 122 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed kitchen, front/side extensions

There were no objections to the above eleven applications, they were recommended for approval.

Application deferred from previous meeting
E/2005/0564/F  Mr T Donaghy, c/o Ciaran Laverty, Diamond Design Studio, 2d The Diamond, Ballycastle, BT54 6AW.  Location approx. 200m North East of 26 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed rural cottage and garage

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development being contrary to Policies SP6/SP19/HOU8 and DES5 of the Department's 'A Planning Strategy for Rural Northern Ireland' in that a building on this site would not integrate into the countryside, as the site is unable to provide a suitable degree of enclosure due to the lack of sufficient boundaries or any other means of achieving satisfactory integration, and as a consequence would, if permitted, have an adverse impact on the landscape by reason of its undue prominence and contrary to Policies SP6/SP19/DES5 of the Department's Planning Strategy for Rural Northern Ireland in that a building on this site would, if permitted, have an adverse impact on the landscape as this suburban form of roadside development does not respect the traditional pattern of settlement in the countryside.

Councillor Blaney enquired if this is as far as the applicant can go with this development.

Ms McMath stated that an office meeting had already been requested for this application and the next stage would be through planning appeals, however she explained that it was the actual site that was the problem with this application.
E/2006/0004/O  Mr R Mc Intyre 125a Straid Road, Bushmills.  Location adjacent to No.43 Craigalappin Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development being contrary to Policies SP6/SP19/HOU8 and DES5 of the Department's 'A Planning Strategy for Rural Northern Ireland' in that a building on this site would not integrate into the countryside, as the site is unable to provide a suitable degree of enclosure due to the lack of sufficient boundaries or any other means of achieving satisfactory integration, and as a consequence would, if permitted, have an adverse impact on the landscape by reason of its undue prominence.  Also contrary to Policies SP6/DES6/HOU8 of the Department's Planning Strategy for Rural Northern Ireland in that the development when considered in the context of existing development, would, if permitted, result in a detrimental change to the rural character of this area of countryside by reason of build-up and Policies DES7/SP6 of the Department's Planning Strategy for Rural Northern Ireland in that the development would, if permitted, adversely affect the visual amenity and character of the countryside by the (creation/extension) of ribbon development along Craigalappin Road.
E/2006/0085/F  Mr & Mrs Mc Gowan 5 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle.  Location 200m East of junction of Lagge Road and Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed dwelling and garage.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2006/0091/O  Mr & Mrs Mc Gowan, 5 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6DD.  Location 140m South West of 173 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed single storey dwelling

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development being contrary to BH1 of PPS6 - adverse impact on views to state care monument, having lack of prominence and Integration and unsatisfactory access arrangements.
E/2006/0118/O  Mr & Mrs Mc Gowan 5 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6DD.  Location 250m South of 173 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed site of dwelling and garage.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2006/0119/O  Mr & Mrs Mc Gowan 5 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6DD.  Location 340m South East of No. 11 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development having lack of integration and prominence and erosion of rural character.
E/2006/0120/O  Mr & Mrs Mc Gowan, 5 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle, NT54 6DD.  Location 180m South East of No. 5 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development having lack of integration and prominence.

E/2006/0177/O  Mr J Mc Cann, 21a Ballinlea Road, Maghernahar, Ballycastle.  Location 21a Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed bungalow and garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the proposed development being contrary to Policy CTY1 of Draft Planning Policy Statement 14, Sustainable Development in the Countryside and the accompanying Ministerial Statement in that there is a presumption against development throughout the countryside and it does not merit being considered an exception to the policy nor are there any overriding reasons why this development is essential and could not be located within a settlement and contrary to Policy CTY10 of Draft Planning Policy Statement 14, Sustainable Development in the Countryside, and the accompanying Ministerial Statement in that the proposed site is unable to provide a suitable degree of enclosure for the building to integrate into the landscape and therefore would not integrate into this area of the countryside.  Also contrary to Policy CTY12 of Draft Planning Policy Statement 14, Sustainable Development in the Countryside, and the accompanying Ministerial Statement in that the development would, if permitted, result in the creation of ribbon development along Ballinlea Road and would therefore adversely affect the visual amenity and character of the countryside.

After discussion, Councillor Newcombe requested that this application be deferred for 2 weeks.
Councillor McIlroy stated that he was very disappointed that this application has been refused.  He stated that this man was told that he more or less had planning permission and that this man lives on this land in a mobile home.  He has planted 300 trees, pays for electricity, water and is paying rates.
Councillor McIlroy stated that the applicant was told to plant the trees and widen the lane, which would guarantee planning permission.

Ms McMath stated that the application has been deferred from a previous meeting, an office meeting has taken place, she explained that she can not take this application back and the next stage would be the appeals stage.
Councillor McIlroy stated that Council would support this man’s decision to appeal the planning department’s decision.
After discussion,

Councillor Newcombe proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved, 

“That the Council does not agree with the planner’s recommendation to refuse.”

Ms McMath stated that she will report back that Council do not agree with the decision made.
06/24:05
BUILDING CONTROL REPORT


The Building Control Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Proposed Naming of New Developments

The Head of Building Control (HBC) stated that an application had been received from Rockfield Developments Ltd proposing the following names for their development at Middlepark Road, Cushendall, Gortaclea Mews and Red Bay Court.
Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

After discussion,

Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That the Council write to the applicant requesting a revised name for the development at Middlepark Road, Cushendall.”
The HBC stated that an application had been received from Studiorogers Ltd proposing the following name for the development at Priestland Road, Bushmills, Ritchie’s Wood.
After discussion, it was agreed to approve the proposed name Ritchie’s Wood for the development at Priestland Road, Bushmills.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,


“That Building Control Report be adopted.”

06/24:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND ENFORCEMENT REPORT

The Environmental Health and Enforcement Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Lammas Fair
Councillor McKeegan returned to the meeting.

The Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement (HEE) stated he would recommend that a meeting be organised with the following bodies: PSNI, NIFARS, Roads Service and Department of Agriculture.
Councillor Harding enquired if the USPCA could also been invited to the meeting.

After discussion, it was agreed to hold a meeting regarding the Lammas Fair on 9th January 2007 at 6.00pm in Sheskburn House.  USPCA also to be invited.

Drinking of Alcohol in Designated Areas Bye-laws
The HEE stated that the procedure for the introduction of new bye-laws for the prohibition of drinking in public places is as follows, Council in conjunction with PSNI draws up excluded areas.  Permission is required from any landowners, consultation with DSD regarding wording and content of bye-laws, any changes required by DSD are made, format of bye-laws agreed by Council, at least one month before application for confirmation by DSD, the intention of apply for confirmation shall be published in at least two local newspapers and a copy of the proposed bye-laws is to be lodged in Sheskburn for public inspection.  Copies are to be made available on request, application for confirmation made, bye-laws come into effect 1 month from date of confirmation.
The HEE stated that if was a lengthy process and a reasonable timescale would be 6-12 months.
Councillor McIlroy stated that the no drinking bye-laws should be within the 30 mile speeding zones.

Councillor Blaney enquired if the Council could afford the introduction of no drinking within the 30 mile zones.

Councillor Graham stated that the costs involves the signs.

Councillor Harding stated that we would have to find out the cost of doing this prior to the rates meeting.
The Clerk informed members that the signs would have to be erected every few lamposts.

The HEE stated that the timescale would be 6 -12 months until every area has been designated.  Although quite a bit of Ballycastle is already a designated area.  However, he stated that a considerable number of areas would have to be designated in the Bushmills area.
After discussion, it was agreed that members decide which areas they think are in need of no drinking bye-laws, and forward these comments to the Head of Environmental Health.

Service Level Agreement for EHO’s to Enforce the Manufacture and Storage of Explosive Regulations 2006

The HEE stated that the NIO wished that Environmental Health Officer’s enforce the above regulation in respect of certain items.  These include air bag inflators, fireworks, nail gun cartridges and flares.

After discussion, it was agreed in principle to accept the Service level agreement for EHO’s to enforce the manufacture and storage of explosive regulations 2006.
Charging for Environmental Enquiries

The HEE stated that the Environmental Health Section is receiving an increased number of requests for specific environmental information relating to potential development sites.  The information requested varies in detail but usually entails a synopsis of any environmental information held in relation to noise or pollution complaints and any additional information in relation to land contamination of the site.

It is proposed that the following pricing structure be introduced from 1st January 2007.  

a. All information held about one specific property (noise complaints, pollution complaints and potential sites of land contamination)  Cost £50.

b. 0 to 250m (Building footprint and the area within 250m of site)  Cost £100.

c. 0.5km (Building footprint and the area within 0.5km of site)  Cost £200

d. 1km (Building footprint and the area within 1 km of site)  Cost £300
After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,

“That the pricing structure for the provision of information relating to Environmental Enquires would be introduced.”

CIEH Training Providers

The HEE stated that the Environmental Health Department had been successfully registered as a centre to deliver CIEH qualification in Level 2 Award in Food Safety in Catering, Level 2 Award Health & Safety in the Workplace, Certificate in Supervising Health & Safety and Foundation Certificate in Stress Awareness.

The HEE explained that it is intended that a suitable qualified staff within the Environmental Health Department will provide the above coursed in the evening, and rather than paying staff overtime it is recommended that as previously agreed by Council to pay a total fee of £130 per night per course to cover staff costs.

After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That a total fee of £130 per night per CIEH course would be paid to cover staff costs.”
After further discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health and Enforcement Report be adopted.”
06/24:08
LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY COMMISSIONERS PROVISIONAL RECOMMENDATIONS – TO AGREE A DATE FOR A SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING.
It was agreed that this item would be discussed at this stage of the meeting.

After discussion, it was agreed to hold a Special Council Meeting regarding Local Government Boundary Commissioners Provisional Recommendations on 6th December 2006 at 10.00am in Sheskburn House.

06/24:07
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES REPORT

The Development Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

North East Partnership
The Head of Development Services (HD) stated that the North East Partnership had written requesting match funding for the incoming financial year.

She explained that in the next round of funding 2007-2013 Northern Ireland will be competing for the more limited funds available.
The HD explained that the Partnerships target is to achieve a minimum of £17.5m direct grant assistance into the NE sub-region between 2007-2012 period and the amount being requested from each of the eight councils is £6,375 for the 2007-2008 financial year.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That the match funding of £6,375 for the North East Partnership would be approved and allowances would be included in the 2007/2008 rates estimates.”
Ulster Farmers Union – Cut It Out Campaign
The HD stated that the Ulster Farmers Union are asking for Council’s support for their campaign to highlight, what they term as the ‘unacceptable amount of red tape which is being imposed on farming families by DARD and DOE’.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That Council would support the Ulster Farmers Union cut it out campaign.”
Good Relations Officer
The HD explained that the Good Relations Officer has been awarded a Rotary Scholarship and is requesting a two year career break from September 2007 – August 2009.

After discussion, it was agreed to grant Mr Moore’s request for a two year career break from September 2007-August 2009.

Rathlin Boathouse Visitor Centre / Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership
The HD stated that during an August Council meeting some members had suggested that Council were missing out on generating income by not charging visitors an entrance fee into the Rathlin Boathouse Visitor Centre.

She explained that this suggestion was taken to the Rathlin Boathouse Development Partnership, who felt that because of the unique set up of the Boathouse it would not be appropriate to introduce an entrance fee.

After discussion, it was agreed not to introduce an entrance fee to the Rathlin Boathouse Visitors Centre.
Northern Ireland Council Voluntary Action (NICVA)
The HD stated that Northern Ireland Council Voluntary Action (NICVA) had approached the Community Services Officer asking Council to sign up as a member of NICVA.  

She explained that the cost of this membership including Grant Finder is approx £260 per annum, which is a small fee considering benefits of membership.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve Council’s membership to Northern Ireland Council Voluntary Action (NICVA) at a cost of £260 per annum.

Cushendall Marina Presentations

The HD stated that a Special Council meeting will be held on the 10th January 2007 regarding the Cushendall Marina Presentations.

Councillor McCambridge enquired as to what will happen during the meeting.

The HD explained that members will go through each of the proposals and may have to decide on a proposal.
Councillor McMullan enquired if the time of the meeting could be changed to earlier in the day.
The HD stated that it is a preliminary decision and that it was up for discussion.

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black,

“That the Special Council Meeting on 10th January 2007 regarding Cushendall Marina at 5.30pm in Sheskburn House.”
After discussion, 


CouncillorMcMullan proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe,

“That the Special Council Meeting on 10th January 2007 regarding Cushendall Marina be held at 2.00pm in Sheskburn House.”
On a vote being taken on the amendment, there were three votes in favour and seven votes against the amendment which was lost.

On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were nine votes in favour and no votes against the proposal which was carried.

Country Markets

Councillor Graham stated that he had received a call regarding the Country Markets on Halloween Night.  He stated that the Country Markets were invited to stay for an extra hour.  However, when they received the invoice they were charged for the extra hour, which they thought would not be included.
Councillor Graham enquired if Council would agree that the third hour would be removed from the invoice.

After discussion, it was agreed to remove the third hour from Country Markets invoice for their use of the Sheskburn Recreation Hall on Halloween Night.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Development Services report be adopted.”
06/24:09

RAISING THE CONCERNS REGARDING NURSING PROVISONS FOR RATHLIN ISLAND AFTER MARCH 2007
(Requested by Councillor Newcombe)
Councillor O Black left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Newcombe stated that there are a number of concerns from residents on Rathlin Island regarding the nursing provisions after Ms McCurdy retires next March.
Councillor Newcombe stated that he would like Council to write to the Health & Social Services Board to express our concerns.
After discussion, it was agreed to write to the Health & Social Services Board to express Council’s concern regarding nursing provisions for Rathlin Island after March 2007.

Councillor Newcombe also stated that he would like to commend Ms Angela Green and Ms McCurdy for their work on Rathlin Island.
Councillor O Black returned to the meeting.
06/24:10
SAFETY BARRIERS ON BALLYEAMON ROAD
(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor McMullan stated that it was in the papers regarding a bus crash on the Ballyeamon Road due to the road not being gritted properly.
After discussion, it was agreed to write to DOE Road Service regarding safety barriers on Ballyeamon Road.
06/24:11
lAMMAS fAIR
(Requested by Councillor Blaney)
This item was discussed during the Environmental Health and Enforcement report.
06/24:12
CONFERENCES, COURSES
Association of Municipal Authorities of Ireland – Spring Seminar 2007.  To be held 9th and 10th February 2007 at the Brandon Hotel, Tralee.

There were no nominations for this conference.
Colmcille Heritage Trust.  The 18th Colmcille Winter School Conference.  To be held 23rd to 25th February 2007 in Colmcille Heritage Centre, Gartan, Church Hill, Letterkenny.  The theme is “The Contribution of the GAA (Gaelic Athletic Association) to the Sporting and Social Life in Ireland.”  

After discussion 

Councillor Graham proposed



Councillor M Black

Seconded by Councillor McMullan

Councillor Graham proposed



Councillor Blaney

Seconded by Councillor McMullan

Councillor Graham proposed



Councillor Newcombe

Seconded by Councillor McMullan

It was agreed that Councillor M Black, Blaney and Newcombe would be nominated to attend the 18th Colmcille Winter School Conference on 23rd – 25th February 2007.
06/24:13 
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985


There were no Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.
06/24:14
Sealing of Documents
There were no documents for signing and sealing.

06/24:17
Correspondence
Department for Regional Development Roads Service – Draft Policy.  Residents’ Parking Schemes Consultation Document. 

After discussion, it was agreed that members would forward their comments regarding Department for Regional Development Roads Service – Draft Policy.  Residents Parking Schemes Consultation Document to the Clerk.
Fax dated 14th November 2006 from Roads Service regarding roadworks at Red Arch, Coast Road Waterfoot.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 15th November 2006 from The Planning Service, regarding Clare Park, Clare Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed erection of hotel and 24 holiday chalets. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 16th November 2006 from The Planning Service, regarding Clare Park, Clare Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed housing development with associated roadways, landscape and public footpath along Clare Road. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.
Press Notice dated 16th November 2006 from Boundary Commission for Northern Ireland regarding revised Parliamentary Constituencies. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.
Letter dated 17th November 2006 from Coalition Against Water Charges (CAWC) regarding public meeting on 29th November 2006 at 7pm in Banqueting Hall, Belfast City Hall. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 20th November 2006 from Northern Ireland Office Criminal Law Branch regarding road traffic offences and penalties for drivers.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 20th November 2006 from the Planning Service, regarding planning appeal Ref 2005/A731. 

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Correspondence/Reports not circulated

Ballycastle – Campbeltown Ferry – Responses received from MP’s, MEP’s and MLA’s (see Schedule)

The Clerk stated that the responses received from MP’s, MEP’s and MLA’s are available for member’s perusal.
Councillor McIlroy enquired if a meeting had been arranged between ourselves and the Campbeltown representatives.
The Clerk stated that at the minute there had been no meetings arranged.  However, the main pressure would be for the Scottish Executive to come up with 100% coverage.

Councillor Newcombe stated that he felt that nothing would be sorted until the assembly was up and running.

Councillor Hartin stated that he felt that the Ballycastle – Campbeltown Ferry was a necessity as the builders and farmers would use the ferry to transport materials.

Councillor Graham commented that we should do everything in our power to reinstate the connection between the two towns.

The Clerk stated that a letter had been received from Dr Paisley which stated that he would raise the issue with Tony Blair at their next meeting, therefore he could not see it going any higher.
Councillor McIlroy stated that he felt the Ballycastle – Campbeltown Ferry would be good for tourism.

The Clerk stated that the link between Scotland and Ireland has the potential, however getting the political decision overturned will be difficult.

Citizens Advice Bureau – Annual Report 2005-2006.  Gaining Ground.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Department of Health, Social Services & Public Safety.  Complaints in the Health and Personal Social Services.  A Consultation Paper, November 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Department of Health, Social Services & Public Safety.  Regional Cancer Framework – A Cancer Control Plan for Northern Ireland.  Consultation response document November 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Driver and Vehicle Licensing Northern Ireland.  Proposals to revise the fee for Road Freight and Passenger Operator Licences November 2006.
It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 7th November 2006 from Environment & Heritage Service regarding Railway Station and Water Tower Parkmore, Co. Antrim will not be listed as a building of special architectural or historic interest.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Northern Ireland Fire & Rescue Service – Annual Report & Statement of Accounts 2005/2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Office of the First Minister and Deputy First Minister.  Public Appointments Annual Report 2005/2006 Central Appointments Unit Volume 1 and 2.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Report of the Chief Electoral Officer for Northern Ireland 2005-2006

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

The meeting concluded at  9.15pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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